
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

APRIL 3 Spring Shopping Spree Alia French Dressing 5th Ave, Eatonia Oasis Living, 1:00pm – 5:00pm 

APRIL 6 Annual Spring Home Based Business Craft Sale, Eatonia Community Hall, 11:00am – 4:00pm 

APRIL 13 454 Dance Recital, Eaton School, 2:00pm 

APRIL 19 GOOD FRIDAY 

APRIL 21 EASTER SUNDAY 

MAY 4 Comedy Night, Eatonia Community Hall, 8:00pm 

MAY 11 Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale, Eatonia Oasis Living, 2:00pm – 4:00pm, Bake Sale starts at 3:00pm 

MAY 12 MOTHER’S DAY 

MAY 12 Mother’s Day Tea & Formal Fashions thru the decades, Eatonia Community Hall, 1:00pm – 3:00pm 

MAY 14 Kindergarten Registration, Eaton School, 6:30pm 

MAY 25 Community Wide Garage Sales, 9:00am – 2:00pm 

JUNE 8 Graduation 2018, Eaton School 

JUNE 16 FATHER’S DAY 

JUNE 29 Eatonia Show & Shine 2019 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Spring is here! The rink was converted to curling for the annual Fun-spiel and the ice will be taken out in the coming 
weeks. Thank you to all the volunteers who make the arena and all the events happen a possibility!  
 

We are a quarter of the way through the year and council has already met to set the town’s annual budget for 2019. 
More details will be published in the next newsletter about the process and the outcomes of what to expect for the 
remainder of the year.  
 

Council is requesting that anyone who has a truck, boat, trailer, or any other personal property parked up on 1st Street 
West, to the south and west side of the old Water Treatment Plant, that you please remove your property from that 
lot. Due to liability issues and to allow for easier maintenance of the lot we request that you have your item(s) moved 
off by May 1st.  
 

Just a reminder in regards to the garbage and recycling bins. We ask that you please remove these bins from the 
streets on non-pickup days and store on your property. This will hopefully eliminate the risk of damages being done to 
the bins.  
 

If you would like to make a complaint regarding town employees, council, or committee members, please submit your 
complaint in writing to the town office. You may leave it in a sealed envelope which will be opened during the next 
town council meeting, please include your name so that we can appropriately follow-up.  
 

If you would like to attend a town council meeting (2nd Tuesday monthly), please contact the town office and you can 
be added to the agenda for the next meeting. Regular council meetings are open to the public if you wish to observe 
our discussions and decision-making processes.  
 

Go to www.eatonia.ca to check for local events, community hall calendar, bylaws, business listings, contact 
information, and more.  
 

As always, we appreciate any feedback as we are here to serve the residents and ratepayers of Eatonia. 
 

Yours truly,  

Town Council  

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL 2019 
 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Friday, April 19th for  

Good Friday 
 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Friday, April 19th for  

Good Friday 

 

 

Did you know?... 
That some of the first settlers of Eatonia were Emmanuel Asnin, William Chilton, 
Chin Sam, Arthur M. Defoe, Harvey Hahn, Jim Kow, Harry Laing Sr., Ole Langseth, 
Charles Edgar Summers and Frank Wardill? Are you a descendant of one of these 
people? If so, the Centennial Committee would love to hear from you about their 

history! Call Lindsay at 306-460-4407 if you have stories to share! 
 

SPRING YARD CLEAN-UP 
The town crew will be going around 

picking up grass clippings, leaves, 

and tree branches on  

Wednesday, April 10th, 2019.  

Have your bags on your front 

boulevard by 8:00a.m.  
 

**Please keep in mind that household 

garbage will not be picked up** 
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WATER METER READING 
 

In an attempt to make the water meter reading 
process more efficient the town has set up a system 
for all residents to be contacted via phone, email, or 
text message. If you have not yet let the office know 

of how you would like to receive your reminder 
notices please contact the office as soon as possible. 

 

Anyone who has a new water meter (probe) or lives 

in a trailer is not required to submit their readings. 

The town employees will look after collecting your 

reading. 
 

  

NOTIFICATION TO CONSUMERS 
 
 

In accordance with Section 44 of the Water 
Regulations, 2002, the Town hereby notifies 
consumers that the information on the quality 

of water supplied to the residents and 
compliance to sample submission 

requirements is available for viewing at the 
Town Office during regular office hours or 

can be viewed on the 
Town’s Webpage at www.eatonia.ca 

  

  

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2019 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax payments 

made during that month: 
 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions feel free to  

call the office 
 

  
 GARBAGE PICK-UP 

  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, April 1st       

Monday, April 15th 

Monday, April 29th     

 
 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, April 11th      
Thursday, April 25th     

 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE 
 

Any trucks, trailers, boats, etc. that are being 
parked by the Water Treatment Plant, the Town 
of Eatonia is asking that they be moved off the 

lot before May 1, 2019.  
 

The town is requesting this due to liability issues, 
and to allow for easier maintenance of the lot.  

 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF 

EATONIA 

In an effort to support and recognize the youth in 

our community, the Town of Eatonia is 

bestowing an award to a deserving student of 

Eaton School. 

This award will be given to an individual who has 

made an outstanding contribution to enhance 

the quality of life for the citizens of the Town. 

 

To be eligible, this student must meet the 

following criteria: 

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 

or 12 at Eaton High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer 

involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in 

good academic standing and present an overall 

willingness to assist others. 

 

The successful nominee will be 

given an award of $200 which will 

be presented at Color Night 2019. 
 

To nominate an individual or 

individuals, forms can be picked up at 

the town office 
 

 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2019 

 

I would like to send a thank-you to all my family and 

friends for all the hospital and home visits, cards, 

phone calls and get well wishes. Special thanks to 

the Eatonia Lions Club for their thoughtful gift. 

Stan Stusrud 



 

P a g e  4 | 12 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Students Required 

The Town of Eatonia requires two summer students to 

work in the Public Works Department to cut grass, tend 

to flowers and trees, and other miscellaneous duties. 

Must have valid driver’s license 

The positions are to start around the beginning of May, 

2019 and the beginning of July, 2019 

 

For more information on this position contact the  

Town Office at 306-967-2251 

 

Applications can be sent to: 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Fax to 306-967-2267 

Email to eatonia@sasktel.net 
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Spring is here! 

Time to renew your farm vehicles! 

 

 

Stop in at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. & we will make sure your vehicles are 

ready for the busy farm season ahead! 

306-967-2201 – EATONIAAGENCIES@YOURLINK.CA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Eatonia Health Center 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING MEDICAL SERVICES 

 

Physician Services 1-2 days/ week 
 

Lab Collection Services Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  

(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 
 

Foot Care and Wellness Program 
 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Visiting Professional Services are available for Dietician, Public 

Health Nursing, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, 

Mental Health and Addictions. 
 

Reception Hours are 

Monday 8:00-1:30 

Tuesday 8:00- 2:30 

Wednesday 8:00-4:30 

Thursday 8:00-2:30 
 

Services subject to change, Please call reception to book all 

appointments at 306-967-2591 

 

I would like to thank the Eatonia Volunteer Fire 

Department for responding to my house fire. Also, thank 

you to Glenn Steinke for bringing the water tanker and the 

Eatonia colony for the use of their tanker. Thank-you to 

Debbie Adams and Eatonia Agencies for their help and 

lastly thank-you to the EMS, RCMP, SaskPower, and 

SaskEnergy for securing the site. 

I would like to thank the community for all the support 

that has been offered to my niece Michelle and her friend 

Riley during this time. 

Thank you again! 

Kevin Butt 

 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=-8tIcK-vQKddsM&tbnid=ztsxdN2-l260fM:&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://bestclipartblog.com/31-truck-clip-art.html/truck-clipart-1&ei=E7wpU6TsO4HaoATyqIKIBA&psig=AFQjCNGhhympvjTGdwZcSeCef8rwTFst3w&ust=1395330452040250
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APRIL  RECREATION   NEWS 

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

.…
…

…
. 

Thank you to everyone involved in this year’s hockey, skate club and 

curling season, including hockey players and skate club participants, 

curlers, parents, coaches, referees, spectators, kitchen/bar 

volunteers, student workers, caretaking volunteers, Zamboni driver 

volunteers, ice installation, painting and maintenance volunteers, 

both for hockey and curling, arena plant volunteers, Eatonia Minor 

Hockey, Eatonia Skate Club, Eatonia Kitchen Committee, Raise the 

Roof Committee, Eatonia Wheatkings  and everyone else who 

contributed to the 2018-2019 season. All the volunteer hours did not 

go unnoticed and it is greatly appreciated, thank you.  

The curling ice started to go in March 4th and was ready to use the 

following week. Thanks to a great team of volunteers for the curling 

ice installation, the Eatonia & District Rec Board was able to offer 3 

weeks of curling, including the Funspiel March 21st-23rd. The ice 

plant shutdown will take place March 28th.  

-Brennen Ronovsky 

Currently there are 9 lifeguards interested in working at the Eatonia 

Pool this summer. Our goal is to have the pool up and running for 

early June.       

………………………….. 
The Adult Comedy Night is fast approaching!! Be sure to 

stop by the Recreation office to get your tickets.  

………………………….. 

Registration Forms are going out to the school for T-Ball 

and Parent Pitch, the deadline to register is March 29th. T-

Ball is $35.00 and Parent Pitch is $40.00  

………………………….. 
March 1st – 10th was the Go Out and Play Challenge put 

on by Saskatchewan Blue Cross and In Motion. Eatonia 

logged over 22,000 minutes in the ten days.  ………………………….. 

 

T-Ball & Parent Pitch 

Ages 4 & Up 
 

$35 for T-Ball 

$40 for Parent Pitch 
 

If you have not brought in your 

registration forms please do so 

as soon as possible 

 

………………………….. 

………………………….. 
The Community Initiatives Fund will once again be funding the 

Summer Fun Program this year. This is great news as it means the 

Eatonia & District Recreation Board will be offering this program 

free of charge to all participants.       

 

NOW HIRING 

SUMMER FUN 

PROGRAM 

CO-ORDINATORS 
 

SUBMIT RESUMES 

BY MAY 31, 2019 
eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

306-460-7130 

 

 

Thank you to 

everyone 

involved in 

making this year’s 

Funspiel an 

enjoyable one. 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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Eatonia Oasis Living 
Newsletter March 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A C T I V I T E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

- M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E ,  

B I N G O ,  C A R D S / G A M E S  

- W O R L D  D A Y  O F  P R A Y E R  W A S  H E L D  A T  E O L .  S O  N I C E  T H A T  Y O U  D O  

T H I S  F O R  O U R  R E S I D E N T S !  

- T H E  4 5 4  T I N Y  D A N C E R S  H A D  T H E I R  D R E S S  R E H E A R S A L  F O R  T H E I R  

R E C I T A L  A T  E O L .  E V E R Y O N E  L O V E S  I T  W H E N  Y O U  C O M E  T O  D A N C E  

F O R  U S !  

- A U D R E Y  R O S W E L L  A N D  D E N N I S  K A N A S E V I C H  L E D  U S  A L L  I N  A  

S I N G S O N G !  I T  W A S  A  W O N D E R F U L  A F T E R N O O N !  

- M E L I S S A  H Y N D  A N D  H E R  S T U D E N T S  P R E F O R M E D  S O M E  O F  T H E I R  

M U S I C  F E S T I V A L  P I E C E S  F O R  U S  A T  O U R  S T .  P A T R I C K ’ S  D A Y  P A R T Y .  

W E  A L S O  E N J O Y E D  A  C H I N E S E  S U P P E R  T H A T  D A Y !  

- T H A N K  Y O U  T O :  A L L  W H O  S U P P O R T E D  O U R  F R U I T  D R I V E ;  T H E  

E A T O N  B A N D  F O R  G I V I N G  U S  T H I S  O P P O R T U N I T Y ;  E V E R Y O N E  W H O  

H E L P E D  U N L O A D  A N D  S O R T  T H E  F R U I T ;  B I G  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  C A N D I C E  

C O N N O L L Y  F O R  H E L P I N G  U S !  W E  C O U L D N ’ T  H A V E  D O N E  I T  W I T H O U T  

Y O U !  

 

 

Happy Birthday wishes go out to  

Betty Lothammer and to Harry Hill! 

 

Thank you to Ann Davey and Kay Specht of the 

Lutheran Church Ladies for hosting the 

Monthly Birthday! 

 

 

 

 

Resident Update:  We have 18 residents living at E.O.L. 

Welcome to Lloyd Adams and to Glenna Marchant who are 

staying with us for respite care! 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our 

facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more 

information. Ask us about the EOL Resident Support Program and the 

Personal Care Home Benefit! 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

FOREVER…IN MOTION! 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

EOL Activity Room 

All Community Members are 

welcome to attend! 

Thank you to Brennen and the 

Eatonia & District Rec Board for 

making this happen! 

 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters! 

 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 

-Bacon and Egg Brunch Volunteer was Debbie Kroeker! 

-Janine Specht for coming in for the afternoon to serve coffee and play Tile 

Rummy with the ladies! 

 

 (If here is anyone who would like to volunteer their time to help out with an activity, serve 

afternoon or evening snack, drive residents to appointments or just come to visit, please 

call Vicki or Cora at (306)967-2447) 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at 

Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an important 

part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much.  Our 

services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

SPRING SHOPPING SPREE! 

Alia French Dressing 5th Ave 

April 3 

1:00 to 5:00 
 

RESIDENT EASTER DINNER 

Sunday, April 14 

At 4:30 

Eatonia Community Hall 

If you have volunteered in any way at 

EOL, please consider this your 

invitation. Contact Cora by April 1st if 

you would like to attend. 

 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the residents of E.O.L. whether 
it be for appointments, trips to go sight-seeing or shopping…Thank you for this!   

If there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, contact Vicki at 967-2447.  
You are more than welcome to join us! 

 
Thank you to everyone who 

has made a contribution of 

any kind to our facility. We 

appreciate it from the bottom 

of our hearts!! 
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APARTMENT FOR RENT 
 

Non-Smoking Bachelor Suite 

With a Fridge and  

Convection Microwave 

(Shared washer and dryer in the 

common area) 

 

Available approximately April 1, 2019 

 

For more information 

Contact Cheryl at 

306-460-8370 (Cell) 

 
Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation 
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

 

 

MAR 
2019 
 

 

$1000 TRAVEL VOUCHER – DANA BAILEY 

$120 – STEVEN SOMERVILLE 

The Eatonia Campground 

Committee is looking for 

pie donations and 

volunteers for the 

Community 

Consignment Auction  

Saturday, April 6th 

  
 

If you are willing to 

donate a pie or 

volunteer please contact 
 

Debbie Adams at 306-967-2201  

or Darlene Olson at 306-967-2582 
 

Screening Project 
 

Durum 

Wes Hebert 

Ray & Leah Cooper 

Stan Stusrud 

Dave Cooke 

Brent McBride 

Craney Farms 
 

Wheat 

Wes Hebert 

Paul Stevens 
 

Feed Wheat 

Paul Stevens 
 

Thank you to Kevin Lee for the use of the truck 

& Somerville’s for hauling. 
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INVITATION TO TENDER 
 

The Eatonia Kitchen Committee invites tenders to 

complete the following work at the Eatonia Arena   

 

Remove, dispose, and replace flooring in two 

bathrooms and hallway beside Arena Kitchen.  

Install flooring in Kitchen storage room. 
 

Remove, dispose, and replace laminate 

countertops with 4” matching laminate 

backsplash in kitchen and two bathrooms. 

Bathroom countertops must be barrier-free. 

Plumbing work to be included. 

 

Please submit tender to: 

Eatonia Arena Kitchen 

Box 12 

Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

 

Submit tender by April 30, 2019 

 

For more information on these renovations or for 

viewing, please contact  

Cora Knuttila at 306-460-9047. 
 

Lowest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted   

 

 
No words could ever express our appreciation 

for all the love and support everyone has 

shown to us after the passing of Jim. We are 

deeply grateful for all the food, flowers, and 

kind words. Thank you to the Eatonia Lions 

Club for their generous donation. 

With sincere thanks, 

The Aldridge Family 
 

 

SUMMER CAMP BURSARY 

The Eatonia & District Recreation Board sponsors 

two bursaries in the amount of $100.00 each to 

students who attend a sport/recreation camp. 

The successful applicants will be announced at 

the Eaton School Color Night. 

Please submit your application to the Eatonia 

Recreation Office in person, by mail to the 

address listed below, or email it to 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net no later than  

May 31st, 2019. 
 

Box 405 

Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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